

Kambrya News

Weekly News Term 3, Week 2 2016

Dear Parents and Guardians

Focus on Facilities

One of the really positive aspects of "Revolution School" was the smart and tidy appearance of the buildings and grounds at Kambrya College. The high level of cleanliness in the playground and the well maintained, brightly painted buildings and classroom interiors is something to be proud of.

It has come as a result of dedicated effort over a long period of time to ensure the very best presentation of our College with the limited resources at our disposal.

So it has been very exciting to speak to the various architects that will be bidding for the contract to design the new \$3 million block of classrooms that will replace some of the very tired relocatable classrooms. This project will be completed in time for the start of the 2018 school year. Unfortunately there have been some ongoing delays with our other two big projects. Works are scheduled to resume on the AFL/Cricket ground (back paddock) at the start of September. Earth works will be completed by November. And finally we are hopeful that the Department will allow the College to put out to tender for the "Fitness Centre" within the next four weeks. These three major projects will be absolutely fantastic for the future of Kambrya College.

Michael Muscat Principal

Essential Information

- Year 7 Camp Medical forms are due by 29th July
- Year 7 Camp Fees- payments should now have been paid in full, if you have not done so as yet, please make contact with Front Office staff
- Year 8 Camp notices and Medical forms will be distributed next week
- Basketball tryouts are currently underway students can find out more information from the PE office
- Division Athletics notices will be sent home in the next few weeks

Key Dates

Monday 25th - Friday 29th July Year 9 City Program (Bulen and Gwonawa)

Tuesday 26th - Friday 29th July Year 10 Course Direction Interviews (classes run as normal)

Monday 1st - Friday 5th August Year 9 City Progam (Mirrim and Warin)

Monday 8th - Friday 12th August Year 7 Forest Edge Camp

> Monday 15th August Professional Learning Day STUDENT FREE DAY

Wednesday 7th September Parent Teacher Conferences STUDENT FREE DAY

Friday 9th - Friday 23rd September Japan Cultural Trip

Monday 12th - Friday 16th September Year 8 Tassie Camp

> Friday 16th September Last Day of Term 3 Early Dismissal: 2.30pm

Monday 3rd October First Day of Term 4



68 Bemersyde Dr, Berwick, VIC 3806 Phone: 9707 7600 Fax: 9702 6277

Email: kambrya.co@edumail.vic.gov.au www.kambryacollege.com

CRICOS Provider Code: 00861K





Maximising the potential of each student

HOMESTAY – INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS



We are looking for more families near our school to become homestay provider and host our international students.

The student pays a fee of \$270 per week to cover providing them with three nutritious meals a day, a bedroom of their own and general support like you would your own child. As this fee is paid for homestay provision it is tax exempt.

Homestay providers must either have or be prepared to apply for a Working with Children's card.

We have some really delightful international students and if you would like us to send you out more information about becoming a homestay provider, please telephone the ISP Office on 9707 7624 or contact William via email at william.duncan.s@edumail.vic.gov.au

Kind regards,

Michael Muscat

Principal

William Duncan

International Student Program Coordinator

KAMBRYA COLLEGE, 68 BEMERSYDE DRIVE, BERWICK 3806